
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

19 November 2021 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parents / Carers, 
  
It has been lovely to see all the children sharing the spirit of Children in Need today. We have had 
lots of different ears, t-shirts, made up faces and lots of yellow. What a lovely way to end the 
week. At the time of sending this, the donations from the Hope Brook have totalled £60. For those 
families who still wish to contribute, here is the link to the donation page: 
https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=4226 
  
Parents Evening - Wednesday 24th November 
If you haven't booked a Parent Evening slot, please look on eschools to see if there are any spaces. 
We are happy to hold face to face meetings with one parent or make telephone calls for these 
meetings. We are still maintaining covid-safe practice for these evenings - so please be prepared 
to wait outside your child's classroom for your appointment time. It looks as if the weather might 
turn this weekend so, unfortunately, it could be a bit chilly. It is also pretty dark around some 
parts of the school site, particularly for parents making their way around to Kestrels' classroom. 
  
Flu Immunisations - Friday 26th November 
Nasal Flu Immunisations will take place in the school hall. On this day school lunches will be eaten 
in the classrooms.  
  
Photographs 
The last day for ordering photographs is Tuesday 30th November for free delivery to school. We 
await the class photographs from Tempest and will share these with you as soon as we receive 
them.  
  
Christmas Activities 
Attached to this update, you will find a letter outlining all the activities that we are hoping will go 
ahead during this term. Of course, some of these activities may have to be cancelled if we 
experience any increases in covid infection rates. I know that it is frustrating and disapponting 
when cancellations have to happen - but it is vital that we all keep our community as safe as 
possible so we can all enjoy Christmas.  
  
Have a great weekend. It looks like we may need to wrap up next week. It might be time for 
scarves and gloves! 
  
Stephanie Severn 

 

Hope Brook Church of England Primary School 
Church Road 

Longhope 
Gloucester 

GL17 0LL 
Tel: 01452 830558 

Fax: 01452 831139 

E-mail: admin@hopebrook.gloucs.sch.uk 
 

 
 

Stephanie Severn (Mrs.) – Head Teacher 

Headteache4r 
         

https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=4226

